
St. Mary on the Hill 
Catholic Church

ORDAINED MINISTERS 
Fr.  Mark Ross, Pastor

Fr. Vernon Knight, Parochial Vicar
Fr. Solomon Kaanan, Parochial Vicar

Fr. David Arnoldt, retired
Fr. Thomas Healy, retired
Fr. John Markham, retired

Deacon Jason Lanham
Deacon Ken Maleck

Deacon Donald McArdle
Deacon Al Sullivan

Deacon Tony Wagner

MASSES
Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm & 6:30 pm

Sunday 7:45 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 
12:15 pm, & 5:30 pm

Weekdays Monday through Friday 7:00 am
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 am

Wednesday Miraculous Medal Novena & 
Evening Mass 5:15 pm

Saturday Morning Mass 9:15 am
Sunday 10:30 am Mass will be livestreamed.

RECONCILIATION
Wednesdays 12:00 noon - 1:00 pm

Saturdays 3:45 – 4:45 pm

ROSARY
Monday 5:00 pm and Saturday 4:30 pm

PRO-LIFE HOLY HOUR
Wednesdays 6:00 - 7:00 pm

SACRED HEART 
ADORATION CHAPEL
1210 Monte Sano Avenue

Open 24 hours per day 7 days per week.
BAPTISMS

Baptisms are celebrated on Saturdays and 
Sundays.  Preparation classes are held usually 

WEDDINGS
Arrangements should be made at least 

four months in advance.
NURSERY

Closed until further notice.
EMERGENCIES 

COLUMBARIUM 
For more information,

email smoth@stmaryonthehill.org

CHURCH STAFF
Administrative Assistant

Martha Kearns
martha.kearns@stmaryonthehill.org

 Organist & Director of Music
Andrew Barnick

andrew.barnick@stmaryonthehill.org
CCD

joan.purucker@stmaryonthehill.org
Mothers’ Day Out & Nursery

gina.craw@stmaryonthehill.org
Senior Center

patty.lezotte@stmaryonthehill.org
Youth Ministry

Michael Lammers

Secretaries
Mary Bowles

mary.bowles@stmaryonthehill.org
Karen Brooks

karen.brooks@stmaryonthehill.org
Finance

Rich Peritore
rich.peritore@stmaryonthehill.org

Facilities 
Cris Edge

cris.edge@stmaryonthehill.org

Parish Council

SCHOOLS
St. Mary on the Hill Catholic School

www.stmaryssaints.org
Todd Shafer, Principal

smcs@smcsaug.org
Aquinas High School

Maureen Lewis, Principal

Tim Przybysz, Admissions Director

Deadline for bulletin is Monday at noon. 
Send information by email 

smbulletin@stmaryonthehill.org, 
fax or phone.

PARISH MISSION 
St. Mary on the Hill Parish, a Catholic 

community, is committed to caring for God’s 
people through stewardship.  We are bound 
together by the Eucharist, directed by the 
Gospel teachings and the teachings of the 

Church, enlightened by the Holy Spirit, and 
are committed to sharing in the ministry of 

Jesus Christ.  As stewards, we will proclaim the 
Gospel, promote peace and justice, and use our 

time, talents, and treasure 
to advance God’s Kingdom.

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Welcome new members! 

or call to register. 
Active parishioner status is determined by the 
following: You are registered with the parish; 

You attend Sunday Mass and Holy Days 
regularly, You use parish envelopes weekly 

to indicate your mass attendance, You have a 

year; and You honor your pledges 
of time, talent, and treasure.

supported  school, a family must be 
active parishioners.

Entrance Hymn 953

 

Janine Bangs 
Stephanie Barnett 

Rick Burnett
Estelle Duncan

Jamie Kimbrough
Mary Kruckow

Chuck Lanier
Catherine McManus 

Jessica Pryor
Richard Slaby
Chad Sweeney

Thomas Wiedmeier



A = SJC Atrium
AC= Adoration Chapel
BR= Bride Room
C = Church
CAF=SMCS Cafeteria

CL= SMCS Computer Lab
FCH = Fr. Charlie’s House 
G = School Gym
MC = SMCS Media Center
N = Nursery

NX= Narthex

PH= Parish Hall
R = Rectory
SA = St. Anne’s Hall

SC= Senior Center
SH = Scout Hut
SJDC = St. Joseph Day Chapel
SMCS = St. Marys Catholic School

*= Please pray daily for our 
Priests & Seminarians.
†=Deceased

Living

        

Rev. Sooho Lee & Rev. Patrick O’Brien / Lewis King, Theology II*

Very Rev. J. Gerard Schreck, JCD, JV, VF & Rev. Robert Schlageter, OFM Conv / Ziemowit Janaszek, Pre-Theology II*

Rev. Vernon Knight & Rev. Vicente Terrazas /  Noah Pace, College IV*

Monday, July 19       

Aerobics 9:00 am PH

Reconciliation 3:45 -4:45 pm C9:15 am †Bertha Battey Toole
†Fr. David Drain; †Abbot Patrick Sheldon

7:00 am
9:15 am 

†Walter Ingram, III
†John Regan; Mariel Rhodes

Rev. William McIntyre, OFM & Rev. Daniel Melaba / Francisco Gamboa, Theology I*

Tuesday, July 20     Memorial of Saint Apollinaris, Bishop & Martyr

7:00 am
9:15 am

Senior Center Open 10:00 am - 2:00 pm
Bingo 10:00 am SC

†Jack Johannsen
†Walter Moore

Rev. Paulinus Okpala & Rev. Francois Pellissier, GHM  / Kevin Braski, Pre-Theology II*

7:00 am
5:15 pm 

Aerobics 9:00 am PH
Senior Center Open 10:00 am - 2:00 pm 
Bridge 10:00 am SC

Reconciliation 12:00 noon C
Pro-Life Holy Hour 6:00 pm C
Spirit & Truth 7:00 pm FCH

Saturday, July 24         Memorial of Saint Sharbel Makhluf; Memorial of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Friday, July 23     Memorial of Saint Bridget, Religious

†Todd Raubolt
Elle Morris

Wednesday, July 21   Memorial of Saint Lawrence of Brindisi, Priest & Doctor of the Church

7:00 am
9:15 am

Thursday, July 22     Feast of Saint Mary Magdalene

7:00 am
9:15 am

†Dr. Norman Pursley

†Amy Lovering Roberts
†Ulysses Ridley

Rev. Carlos Eduardo Pinzon & Rev. Jerry Ragan / Michael Downey, Pre-Theology II*

Aerobics 9:00 am PH
Senior Center Open 10:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Bridge 10:00 am SC
Rosary & Miraculous Medal Novena
                                            5:00 pm SJDC

Rev. Jean-Luc Zadroga, OSB & Rev. Frank Ziemkiewicz, OSB / Jared Miller, College III*

†Emilia Schmitt

Anne & Luke Heusel
†Dr. Paul McDonough; 
†Dr. Walter Moore

Sunday, July 25    Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
2 Kgs 4:42-44; Ps 145; Eph 4:1-6; Jn 6:1-15

Rev. Inshik Kim & Rev. Xavier Kumbalaparampil / Deacon Steven Mallar, Pastoral Year*

†Audrey Lavin

†Tom & Kelly Wiedmeier; †Dorothy Jacobson
Thomas Tropea; †Eileen Amelio

†Chris Hickman; †Barbara Olin



 

St. Mary on the Hill

Today’s readings remind us of how our God is compassionate and passionately loves us. 
 
“Woe to the shepherds who mislead and scatter the flock of my pasture, says the Lord.” Our 
First Reading from the prophet Jeremiah addresses false prophets who had misled God’s 
people away from the Lord. Jeremiah was outraged and fought against these prophets. The 
Lord declares that He will restore His people by bringing back those who have gone astray 
and providing for them new shepherds so that they will “no longer fear and tremble.”
 
This reading portrays God’s infinite care and concern for our lives. We can see that God 
is the one who loved us first. He pursues us constantly. Oftentimes, we are like the people 
who are blind to His goodness and enticed by sin — something we think will make us 
happy but does not. God is the one who constantly pursues us and gives us opportunities to say “yes” to Him. He wants 
to win us back, and ultimately, He will make us happy. 
 
So now we must ask ourselves, who or what is blinding us or leading us away from our ultimate happiness? Stop for 
a moment and name that thing — money, status, a person, career, laziness, addiction, self-image, health, etc. — that 
could be leading you away from a more full and happy relationship with God.
 
As Christian disciples, deep down we really know that our true happiness is God. So, what are we waiting for? Take 
the leap of faith and allow yourself to radically love God in return. 
 
Our Gospel echoes what our First Reading proclaims as masses of people seek Jesus and the apostles. The apostles 
were exhausted from all the work they had done in Jesus’ name — “they had no opportunity even to eat.” 
 
Jesus tried to seek solitude for the apostles to recuperate from their work, yet the masses of people kept coming after 
them. Upon seeing this, it says, “his heart was moved with pity for them, for they were like a sheep without a shepherd.”
 
Wherever we are at this point in our lives — following a false shepherd, like in our First Reading, or aimlessly going 
through life with no shepherd or direction — Jesus is ready to shepherd us. His compassionate heart is ready to guide 
us. He has been waiting. 
 
So, let us learn from the masses of people in our Gospel today. If we are having trouble of letting go of that “thing” that 
we think will make us happy or we aren’t sure where to even start in becoming an intentional disciple of Jesus Christ, 

If we can do that, surely, He will be “moved with pity” for us and teach us many things. 
 
As we begin this new week, let us name the things in our lives that are robbing us of our ultimate happiness, work to 
let go of them, and let us strive to make Jesus our true shepherd by seeking Him in our daily lives. 

— Stewardship Reflections by Catholic Stewardship Consultants

are hungry for Jesus’ teaching and his healing touch.  Seeing the crowd, Jesus is moved to respond to them. They are 
like sheep that have been scattered. Out of love, the Good Shepherd calls them together and guides them. The apostles’ 
adventure stories will have to wait.

What can you learn from the example of Jesus in this Gospel passage? How will you try to follow that example in 
your daily life?



Pray for the Sick of Our Parish

Pray for the Military
CPT Matthew M. Angelo - Turkey
LCpl Dominic Count

LT Kyle A. Iasiello – USS Paul Ignatius
CPT Pamela Meyer - South Korea

CPT Chris Singletary - Italy
A1C  Patrick Tyler Williamson

Pray for Expectant Mothers
Molly Garren Douglas
Callie Whyte Lovering

Cassie Scherer 
Sara Kennedy Velky

   

If you have a loved one in need 

Please pray for our expectant mothers and their babies.  If you are a member of St. Mary’s and expecting a baby, 

Brooks Armstrong
Michael Armstrong
Ann Bell
Barbara Benton
Linda Calautti
Myra Corcoran
Katherine Colgan
Dr. Terry Cook
Dave Covert
Curtis Cullum
Lois Deuchar
Brian Douglas
Margaret Douglas
Margaret Dunstan
Diane Dymeck
Kinsey Grace Edwards
Tony Eubanks
Barbara Frantom
Travis Gibson

Maeve Goodrum
Curtis Grovner
Hugh Greene
Ami Gulliams
Henry Hamilton
Carol Hayes
Eileen Hendrickson
Angela Maietta Heslen
Yvonne Hicks
Ed Holmes
John Hoverkamp
Richard Hroblak
Corry Hudson
Karen Hudson
Fr. Mike Ingram
Cambri Jewell
Lisa Johnson
Joseph Kaanan
Kevin Kareis 

Lisa Kearns
Jackie Kennedy
Dolores Kurtz
Matilda Lazio
Evelyn Lanham
John Luther
Greg Maes

Anne McCormack
Myrna Montalvo
Kathy Mosner
Ron Mysona
Nancy Nooney
Tom Parks
Eleanor Peterson
Percy Pierce
Bill Polonus
Carl Reichel
Lisa Regan

Pat Rice
Adarius Rich
Aileen Robinson

Wanda Roper
Jim Routon
Jennifer Rushing
Bernice Ryan
Julienne Sales
Bob Schenkel
Dan Scherer
Martha Scott
MaeAnnie Screven
Judy Frances Seniuk
Louise Sheehan
Michael Sheehan
Christy Sisk
Julia K. Smith

Doyle Stigall
Elbert Surritte
Glenn Surritte
Gigi Bush Taylor 
John Thompson
Oreste Tropea
Patricia Tropea

Helga Vonada
George Walker
Vickie Walters
Mary Frances Weber
Delores Widdowson
Charles Patrick Wier, Jr. 
Helen Wilhelmi
Brenda Williams
Genevieve Williams

Rest In Peace
Please remember  in your prayers those who have died recently: Mary Gambill, mother of Mary 
Henderson, Russ Gambill, Agnes Mirshak, Julie Gambill, Paul Gambill, Joe Gambill, sister of Jack 
Markwalter & Louise Wright; Marian Scheirer, mother of Robert Scheirer; Charles Siebert; Norman 

As good stewards, 
each of us has a 
responsibility to 
share our great gifts 
that come from God.  

Please be generous in your sharing. If you are not able to make a 
pledge, please consider a one-time gift. Each one of us is Christ to 

after thoughtful consideration and prayer, everyone participates 

Intercessory Prayer Team at St. Mary on the Hill is ready and willing to pray for the needs of our fellow parishioners. If 

can lift you and your needs in prayer.  Contact Mary-Garner Merz, e-mail mgmerz123@gmail.com.

Children’s           $          46 $             17 $              63 $              20

     

Memorials/Donations $            -  $               - $                - $             620
Southern Cross $            - $               - $                - $               45
Special Collections $            -  $           300 $            300 $             175

PARISH STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE
                         July 4, 2021      July 11, 2021 FY22 Year to Date   FY21 Year to Date

St. Mary on the Hill is sustained by the generosity of our 
parishioners through time, talent and treasure.  

For all that you do, THANK YOU!

Church in Africa
This week is the Solidarity 
Fund for the Church in 
Africa. Although the Church 
in Africa is growing, many 
still lack access to basic 
resources and pastoral care. 
The Solidarity Fund supports 
pastoral projects to build 

the capacity of the church 
and foster lasting peace and 
reconciliation in a continent 
often marked by division and 
tension. To learn more, visit 
www.usccb.org/africa.  Part 
of our tithe will be for this 
collection. 



Baptism Preparation Classes typically are 
The 

to verify the date of the class, 706-733-6627.
 

BAPTISMS

FORMED.org  is a revolutionary 
online platform featuring some of 
the best Catholic videos, audio talks, 
eBooks and movies This could be a life 
changing resource for personal Faith 

every parishioner who has a computer 
or smart phone.  The parish has 
partnered with Augustine Institute to 

go to formed.org/signup; Select our 
parish - St Mary on the Hill Church; 
Register with your name and email 
address; Check that email account for 
a link to begin using FORMED.

 

ADORATION CHAPEL

CCD NEWS:  
2021-2022 REGISTRATION

Regist

kindergarten through eighth grade in the Fall.  Registration fee is $25/
student or maximum of $50/family.  Registration forms are available 

St. Mary on the Hill Catholic School is accepting new 
student applications for the 2021-2022 school year. 

served basis according to the registration schedule and 
pending acceptance. New student applications are completed online 

like to schedule a tour.

ST. MARY ON THE HILL CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
2021-2022 REGISTRATION INFORMATION

The next Marriage Preparation weekend is 
scheduled for Friday, August 13 and Saturday, 
August 14 

For more information or to register, contact the St. Joseph 

ENGAGED COUPLES - Mandatory 
Marriage Preparation Retreat

PARISH CHOIR & CHILDREN’S CHOIR
Mark your calendars!  Parish Choir and Children’s Choir will be 
starting back up in September.  For more information or to join 

either of these choirs, please contact Andrew Barnick 
at andrew.barnick@stmaryonthehill.org

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING
Anyone 5th grade and up interested in altar serving please come to the training after the 12:15 mass on Sunday, August 1, 

2021. Please contact Stephanie Bussey at sbussey7@yahoo.com or 706-306-2313 



EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
Custodial Position -- St. Mary on the Hill Catholic Church 
has a part time custodial job opening on Sundays. Duties 
would include but not limited to: keeping the church 
facilities clean and attractive, inside and out, assisting 

at 706-733-6627 or martha.kearns@stmaryonthehill.org.

VIRTUS TRAINING 
VIRTUS Zoom classes have been scheduled for:

adult who will come into contact with youth as part of their ministry 

and must be completed before they begin the ministry. We also invite 
adults who are not currently volunteers to attend this training to learn 
tools they can use to help keep children safe. Class size is limited to 10 
people per class and you must pre-registration online at virtusonline.

SPRITUAL DIRECTION
If you are interested in spiritual direction by trained lay 
directors from Alleluia School of Spiritual Direction, 
please call the Church Office for further information.

 

AREROBICS

SENIOR MASS & LUNCHEON
MARK YOUR CALENDARS

BRIDGE 

Please call if you would like to sub.

 BINGO 

Senior Center Calendar for July
 is available in the Narthex.

SENIOR CENTER

- 3:00 pm.

ST. MARY SCHOOL SUMMER HOURS 

Bishop Parkes 
issued a pastoral 
letter on Pentecost 
Sunday introducing 
the planning 
process designed 
to help the Diocese 
Reflect, Renew and 
Rejoice.  Please 
read his complete 
letter at: https://
diosav.org/reflect-
renew-rejoice

Over the last year, many parish ministries were “inactive” due to 
the pandemic.  If you are now returning to volunteer in a ministry 
you must ensure you are up-to-date on your Safe Environment 

to be Safe Environment Compliant.  This means he/she receive 
VIRTUS Protecting God’s Children for Adults training, undergo a 
background check, and read and acknowledge a Code of Conduct 

Safe Environment Coordinator, or Joan Altmeyer, Director Safe 

https://diosav.org/cyp/mandated-reporting

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY
St. Mary on the Hill Mother’s Day Out is looking for teachers 
for the 2021 - 2022 school year.  Please send resume to 
gina.craw@stmaryonthehill.org.

SMCS is looking for an assistant in the After-School 
Care Program. This position reports to the after-school 

care supervisor. Responsibilities include checking in/checking 
out students, assisting with homework, serving snacks and 
drinks, and supervising children for safety at all times in a caring 
environment. Hours are Monday-Friday from 2:45 p.m. to 6:00 
p.m. Please send resume to christy.hull@smcsaug.org or contact 

ST. MARY ON THE HILL CATHOLIC 
SCHOOL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY



St. Mary on the Hill

REVISED ADORATION CHAPEL 
GUIDELINES - JUNE 2021 

The use of Masks is optional. Sanitizer and wipes are available if you desire to use them.  
You may wipe the area where you will be sitting; no need to sanitize area when you leave.  

 1.  Adorers - Those who sign up for a specific hour.
 2.  Visitors - Those sign up without committing to a specific time.  

All those who register can visit at any time and for any length of time.  You can be bring 
a guest but they can only be there while you are there.  

If someone knocks at the door do not open the door.  Only open the door for a person 
you know is a registered adorer and may have forgotten the code or the key pad might 
not be working.

We are maintaining the use of a code at all times to gain entrance to the chapel as well as 
for the lockbox that holds the Tabernacle key.  To participate in the Adoration Chapel one 
must be an active registered member of a local parish.  

We need everyone to register so that we have your contact information, especially your 
email, so that we can let you know whenever there is a new code created or we have a 
concern to share about the chapel.  

It is important not to give the code to anyone who is not registered.  For safety and a 
sense of security for our adorers, we want to know who visits the chapel.  Please always 
sign in and sign out.

What is Old - Reminders

As you know, we now have a beautiful Tabernacle which has facilitated in keeping the 
Blessed Sacrament safer when no adorers are presence and allows an adorer to not have 
to stay if the next hour is not attended.  There is no longer a need to have substitutes. 

If no one comes for the next hour please lock the Tabernacle since the Blessed Sacrament 
is not to remain exposed without an adorer present.  If you cannot lock the Tabernacle 

no answer, leave name/number.  

If you enter the chapel and the Tabernacle is closed, please return the Tabernacle key to 
its lockbox once you have opened the Tabernacle.  The Monstrance should not be moved 
or touched.
 
The Tabernacle lockbox is located near the wall thermostat:  Enter code, PRESS down on 
center silver button while pulling toward you.  Cover is not attached to box and will fall 
easily into your hand.  Use the key to lock/unlock Tabernacle.  Immediately return key, 
and lock the box by entering code, pressing down and holding silver button and pushing 
into place.  If you goof, press “reset” button.   Never leave the key anywhere but in the 
Closed lockbox when not in use.

NOTES FROM THE PARISH OFFICE

Providing a Catholic framework on the truth and 
meaning of sexuality, love, and family.

Family Honor invites you to sign up for our new 
weekend course for adults, Understanding the Human Person, to be held at 
St. Mary on the Hill Catholic Church on 
3 and 4, 2021. This in-person course will help adults be better prepared to 
discuss many of the current moral issues relating to sexuality, gender, and 
family from a perspective of faith and reason. The class is for men and 

to register, to assist in our outreach with Spanish-speaking Catholic families.  
Go to: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/family-honor-presents-understanding-

provides a Catholic framework on the truth and meaning of sexuality, love, 
and family. Questions? Contact Family Honor at info@familyhonor.org or 

SIGN UP TODAY FOR FAMILY HONOR CLASS

WIDOWS, WIDOWERS & SENIOR SINGLES
 We will meet at Bonefish on Washington Road  

 

NEW MEMBERS 
We welcome the following new members 

to our Parish Community: 

 

Someone has been sending emails to parishioners under Fr. 
Mark Ross’ name asking for a favor.  These are spam emails!  
PLEASE DO NOT RESPOND TO THE EMAIL.

SPAM EMAIL


